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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Amenities Committee Meeting held in Heart of Hathersage, 
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 27th November 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	Peter Mander (Chair), Jane Marsden, Heather Rodgers, Rosie Olle, Pauline Whitney

	Also In attendance:
	Steve Wyatt (Clerk); 


	036/18
	
	Apologies for absence received - none.

	037/18
	
	Variations in the order of business – none.

	038/18
	
	Declarations of interests – none.

	039/18
	
	The minutes of previous meeting of 23rd October 2018 – were approved and signed by the chair.

	040/18
	
	Review Terms of Reference – the proposal as amended is to be presented to full council 4th December 2018.

	041/18
	
	Water Fountain – Chris Cave RFO had circulated prior to the meeting information with regards Public Liability from the Insurance Company - With regards to the query on the water fountain, if you insure the asset for material damage then this would be covered for theft and damage and public liability would be in place for the liability the council carried in respect of the fountain in the same way that PL would be present for your responsibility for a play area or public toilets. I think it would be wise to take professional advice from the relevant bodies with regards to the correct maintenance and H&S procedures in order to maintain a correctly functioning water fountain and understand the councils obligations and responsibilities to make this happen and any ongoing inspections/servicing that might be required along with the appropriate record keeping to demonstrate your duty of care is being fulfilled.
On this information the Clerk was asked to:

Consult with DALC and other Parishes who may have a water fountain; The Environmental Heath Officer with regards checks and maintenance requirements.

	042/18
	
	Covered Seating area – the style and type of structure was discussed and a visual review of the proposed siting carried out. Cllr. Mander will speak to architect Simon Gedye to request a simple design within the limitations of the requirement discussed.
Cllr. Marsden reported on a recent discussion with PDNPA John Scott and John Keeley and that using some of the materials already used in the HoH would be preferred.

As this would be permitted development on Parish Land, under PART 12 of the Town and Country Planning Act 2015 it was considered that planning permission will not be required.

	043/18
	
	Disabled toilet facilities - Additional facilities for adults were suggested. This was discussed but left for the future to be included in discussions about additional or changes, to plumbing.

	044/18
	
	Crib location. It was decided that the crib should be left where it is for this year while the Christmas tree in its new position is reviewed. If the crib cannot go in its usual location it could go on Chapel Drive or the butcher’s car park. It would be good for Christmas displays to be throughout the village not just in HoH.
Is there insurance? (Winhill Girls organise the crib not HPC)

	045/18
	
	Noticeboards. Replacements are to be purchased for:

Church Bank/The Dale with no glass

Cannonfields/Coggers with no glass

Swimming Pool/Café – suggestion was to use back ground of the poster design.

Top of playing field – it was suggested that this one could remove but the Clerk to consult FoKGF first.

	046/18
	
	Sound attenuation in the HoH was discussed to reduce echo but left for future consideration.

Page 1 of 2: Chair’s Signature:……………………………………………… Date

	047/18
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence.

	047/18
	.1
	Street lamp – when the pelican crossing was replaced with a puffin an additional street light was installed. When the culvert for Dale Brook was encountered by contactors the post was not installed where intended. The proposal to move the lamp post across the road by the planting of HoH was rejected. Having just been awarded the PDNPA Planning Award for Landscaping the proposed location was thought to be totally inappropriate. The Clerk was asked to write back to DCC Highways.

	047/18
	.2
	The Clerk was asked to write to a resident requesting that parking of vehicles on HoH is not permitted.

	047/18
	.3
	The remedial work in the HoH – damaged engraved slabs, installation of handrail and a tap fitting in the cleaner’s store for a hosepipe – will be mentioned to Simon Gedye by Cllr. Mander.

	047/18
	.4
	The Clerk reported on the recent meeting with Mr. Simon Cowling and the handover of the file for HoH. The Clerk was asked to write to Mr. Cowling thanking him for his services and attention to detail.

	047/18
	.5
	The meeting approved the installation by Paul Copley of an external 13amp socket switchable from inside the HoH as discussed at an earlier meeting. The quote received is for £145.28.

	048/18
	
	Items for the next meeting – none.

	049/18
	
	Date of next the meeting: to be arranged.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9:00pm.
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